23rd September 2003

Senate Environment, Communications,

Information Technology and The Arts 

Legislation Committee

Dear Colleagues /Committee Members

I wish to register my disappointment that the Senate Environment, Communications,

Information Technology and The Arts Legislation Committee will not be visiting the state of Western Australia during their inquiry into the full sale of Telstra. 

The issue of the ownership of Telstra is one of the most critical issues facing the Australian community.

I am for this reason very disappointed that this Senate Inquiry will not be holding any public hearings in Western Australia.  While the people of Sydney, Dubbo, Canberra and Melbourne are lucky enough to have a public hearing my constituents will have no such opportunity.  

Since becoming the Federal Member for Hasluck I have been inundated by constituents that have had Telstra related issues or have expressed strong opinions regarding Telstra.  Over 511 constituents have contacted my office with Telstra related complaints 446 of which have expressed their opposition to the full sale of Telstra. The issues that I am contacted about are broad and diverse; they can range from gaining access to broadband to the period its takes to repair faults in Telstra’s services.  Many of my constituents blame the problems they encounter on the particial privatisation of Telstra and are for this reason fervently opposed to the full sale of Telstra.

The Telstra network impacts and affects the lives of all Australians, not just those in the Eastern States. The full sale of Telstra is truly a matter of national importance and it is fundamental for our democracy that all Australians have the opportunity to ‘have their say’ on this issue.

Many communities, small businesses and individuals are already suffering from poor telecommunications services due to cutbacks in Telstra's staff and investment under the Howard Government. I feel it is a disappointment for many of my constituents who will not have the opportunity to express their unhappiness at the Howard Government moves to sale off Telstra. This also represents a missed opportunity for the Inquiry to hear the views and opinions of many Western Australians on this very important issue. 

Yours sincerely 

Sharryn Jackson MP

Federal Member for Hasluck

